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“Everything we can be, with Christ in our hearts.” 

Have a Wonderful Summer!
To all of our families, children, staff, governors, parish team…we wish you a 
blessed, happy Summer!

This year has been amazing – together we have achieved so much! And we 
didn’t have a lockdown, which in itself is a major turning point. The spectre of 
Covid, however, was with us throughout; in the many pupil and staff absences, 
in the hard work needed to help the children recover their lost learning. It was 
always there.

But…together we persevered and, I believe, prevailed. Evidence that this school 
community was built to withstand these trails could, and can, be seen 
everywhere: the smiles of our children, as they returned in September, 
remained fixed throughout the year; parents’ returning to school events 
brought with them a warmth and depth that we have missed so much; teachers 
seeing the fruits of their hard work start to translate into progress in the 
classroom and…our children’s learning and achievements! 

They have taken advantage of every opportunity afforded them and have well 
and truly come up trumps! Their outcomes are among the best in the borough, 
London and the country, and they did it all with such resilience and good 
humour!    God bless, Mr. McNicholas

Click HERE to watch our 
Year 6 Leavers’ Video!

https://www.st-johnvianney.haringey.sch.uk/events-gallery


Dates

• Thursday 1st and Friday 2nd

September: Staff Training Days –
SCHOOL CLOSED

• Monday 5th September – Children 
return for the first day of term

• Tuesday 3rd January: Staff 
Training Days – SCHOOL CLOSED

• Wednesday 4th January –
Children return for the first day 
of the Spring Term



Provisional Outcome Summary from the Local Authority

Colour coding: Light Green=above national averages; 
Dark Green=Well Above national averages

Other ‘jargon’:
• GLD = Good level of development in Reception class
• RWM = Reading, Writing and Maths Combined
• EXE = Expected Standard
• GDS = Greater Depth Standard



School Uniform 

Getting Ready for September…

During Covid school uniform rules were relaxed. For 
September please be reminded of the following:

• School Uniform: Named Full school uniform must be 
worn at all times except on PE days. 

• Parents agree to support this when they accept a 
place. If a pupil is, for some reason, unable to wear the 
correct uniform on a particular day, a note of 
explanation is required. 

• Please remember sunscreen, named hats and water 
bottles please. 

• PE Uniform: Plain white t-shirt and bottle green shorts 
(summer) bottle green jogging bottoms and a green 
sweatshirt (winter). Black plimsolls or trainers. 

• Jewellery & Hair: One pair of plain studs may be worn 
in each ear lobe, no more than one stud in each ear. 
NO other jewellery is permitted in school. 

• A tidy hairstyle is an essential part of the uniform. Hair 
should not be coloured, shaved nor cut into patterns. 
Hair clips / hairbands should be green and kept to a 
minimum. 

• CLICK HERE to visit the uniform shop

https://www.kenzieuniforms.co.uk/products-school.php?&filter_title%5b%5d=St%20John%20Vianney%20Catholic%20Primary%20School&filter_addtl_type%5b%5d=feature&filter_addtl%5b%5d=37


White 
buttoned shirt

School tie

White Polo 
Shirt (EYFS 
& KS1 only)

Plain black shoes 
or ‘Kicker’ style 
trainers

Logo school jumper OR Logo fleece

Grey 
trousers

Grey shorts

CLICK HERE to 
visit the store

https://www.kenzieuniforms.co.uk/products-school.php?&filter_title%5b%5d=St%20John%20Vianney%20Catholic%20Primary%20School&filter_addtl_type%5b%5d=feature&filter_addtl%5b%5d=37


Grey or black 
tights Green or Yellow 

Summer Dress

Bottle Green 
Pleated Skirt

Grey or Bottle Green 
pleated pinafore Logo cardigan

CLICK HERE to 
visit the store

https://www.kenzieuniforms.co.uk/products-school.php?&filter_title%5b%5d=St%20John%20Vianney%20Catholic%20Primary%20School&filter_addtl_type%5b%5d=feature&filter_addtl%5b%5d=37


Plain white t-shirt

Green logo sweatshirt (NB: 
this is NOT an alternative to 
a jumper for class wear)

Plain black plimsolls or 
trainers

Bottle green shorts

Bottle green joggers

CLICK HERE to 
visit the store

https://www.kenzieuniforms.co.uk/products-school.php?&filter_title%5b%5d=St%20John%20Vianney%20Catholic%20Primary%20School&filter_addtl_type%5b%5d=feature&filter_addtl%5b%5d=37


Term Dates 2022-23



The SJV Daily News

Top Class, Top Table!

Year 6 Chomp Their Last Lunch at SJV
As is tradition, our Year 6s get treated to a sumptuous leavers’ 
lunch: burger, chips, jelly, ice cream! What a way to sign off, and 
well deserved after the efforts and emotions of the las few days!

Friday 21st  July 2022         Everything we can be, with Christ in Our Hearts Free

Year 6 Get Pampered by Lunch Staff





An unexpected benefit of the heatwave 
was that it gave us the opportunity for 
‘Buddy Lunchtime’! Maybe a new ‘thing’?
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Our Year 6 ‘Fiver Challenge’ entrepreneurs set up their 
business last week and sold to ‘the public’. They all did 
incredibly well and their businesses ALL made healthy 
profits!



We’re all winners? Not everyone 
totally on board with that, but in the 
absence of VAR, we’ll go with it! 
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Year 6 Leavers’ Mass: With the 
oppressive heat upon us, we re-
located to the cooler venue of St. 
John Vianney Church to celebrate our 
leavers. The theme was ‘make a 
difference’, and we can all agree that 
they certainly have!



During the Leavers’ Mass, the 
children presented their parents and 
carers with letters of thanks and 
appreciation. An emotional moment!





We said goodbye to Ms. Corsini, Mr. Rhodes, Ms. Akhtar, Mrs. 
Quin and Mr. Smith today! Very sad, but they all go with our 
love and best wishes on exciting new chapters! 

Also, we lose two Liverpool fans and one Man City, so… 
y’know, every cloud…

Good luck all!



Our final assembly was a lovely tribute 
to all our leavers (especially year 6!) 
and to another brilliant year, full of 
love and learning! I was even duped 
into doing Bunny Hops! 



Not even the hottest weather this country has ever seen could put a dent 
in this year’s Class 6 production – The Little Mermaid was a triumph! Huge 
thanks to Ms. Burry, the Year 6 team and, of course, Mrs. Quin for the 
‘momentum’ and talent to bring out the stars in our children!
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Year 6 at the Science Museum, 
exploring forces.



In D&T in year 2, they made these 
amazing windmills. On the hottest 
day of the year, would there be 
any wind? Weirdly, there was! 
Brilliant job Year 2!



Nursery Places
• Nursery application forms are 

now ready. Please email the 
admin@st-
johnvianney.Haringey.sch.uk
to make an appointment to 
collect a form.

mailto:admin@st-johnvianney.Haringey.sch.uk




Winners of the ‘Pendarren Tidiest Dorm’ Award. 
These boys know a thing or two about keeping 
their rooms spick and span!


